
2022: Our 154th Year as Morrow County’s Catholic Community
Catholic Church of the Sacred Hearts

Parish Staff
Fr. Thomas Buffer 

Pastor

Fr. Kyle Tennant 
Parochial Vicar

Tamara Dieter 
Parish Secretary

Joanne Bower 
Office Assistant

D. Jean Endres 
Pastoral Minister

4680 U.S. Highway 42, Cardington, Ohio 43315

419-946-3611
Web site: www.sacredheartschurch.org 
E-mail: sacredheartschurch@gmail.com

In an emergency when there is an immediate need for a priest, please call

740-341-5681

Parish Office Hours
 Monday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Tuesday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Wednesday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm
 Thursday Closed
 Friday 9:30 am.-1:30 pm

Masses
Sunday 

Saturday: 4:30 pm (Sunday Vigil);  
Sunday: 9:00 am

Weekdays 
Tuesday: 6:00 pm 

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: 8:45 am 
First Saturday: 8:45 am

Holydays of Obligation 
See bulletin.

Confession 
Saturday: 3:30-4:15 pm

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Saturday of every month, 

9:15 am-3:15 pm



CATHOLIC CHURCH OF THE SACRED HEARTS	 CARDINGTON, OHIO

March 26/27–4th Sunday of Lent
Saturday, 4:30 p.m.	 † George O'Brien
Sunday, 9:00 a.m.	 People of the Parish
Tuesday, 6:00 p.m.	 Weekday Mass
Wednesday, 8:45 a.m.	 Weekday Mass
Thursday, 8:45 a.m.	 Weekday Mass
Friday, 8:45 a.m.	 Weekday Mass

LECTORS
Sat. 3/26	 Peter Beer
Sun. 3/27	 Erin Kelty
Sat. 4/2	 Stephanie Zmuda
Sun. 4/3	 Kevin Tebbe

ALTAR SERVERS
Sat. 3/26	 Volunteer
Sun. 3/27	 Josh Goers
Sat. 4/2	 Volunteer
Sun. 4/3	 A.J. Brehm
	 Garrett Reeve

SACRISTANS
Sat. 3/26	 Abby Porter
Sun. 3/27	 Joanne Bower
Sat. 4/2	 Stephanie Zmuda
Sun. 4/3	 Carol Ferguson

USHERS
Sat. 3/26	 Jane Heiden
	 Volunteer
Sun. 3/27	 Malcolm Warren
	 Volunteer
Sat. 4/2	 Jack Christy
	 Volunteer
Sun. 4/3	 Carl Ferguson
	 Volunteer

COUNTERS
Sun. 3/27	 Dominique Adkins, 
	   Greg Goers, Erin Kelty
Sun. 4/3	 Carl & Carol Ferguson, 
	   Allen & Jackie Wagner

Linens for April: Stephanie Zmuda

OFFERTORY	 Actual	 Budget	 Deficit
Mar 13	 $2,237	 $2,367	 (-$130)
Mar 20	 $1,867	 $2,367	 (-$500)

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: New Members, please contact Sacred Hearts 
Church Office at sacredheartschurch@gmail.com or by telephone. Present 
members, please keep our office informed of any changes in name, telephone 
number(s), address and family members.

REQUESTS FOR YOUR PRAYERS:
Please remember in your prayers the following who have been recommended 
to our charitable concern: Mary Jean Nixon, Jennie Lou DePaolo Susi, 
Larry & Johanna Conti, Pat Thomas, Dalton Sherman, Aidan Frye, 
Mary Getts, Aiden Hayes, Nicole Elsey, Betty Crum, Walter Olsen, 
Billy Ervin, Kathy & Mike Popadak, Judy Manley, Ashley Sherman, 
Ken Osborne, Stephen Karigithe, Sabina Busto, Patricia (Trish) 
Thomas, Robin Hudson, Cindy Green, Barb Dickason, Deanna Cox, 
Dawn Barranco, Mary Jo Fetch, Christa Havel, Linda Harvey, Donna 
Spreng, Kyle Conley, Chuck Large, Dave & Ethel Evans, Sam Harding, 
Walt Bakle, Barb May Wilt, Rose Long, Don Goble, Dolores Frantz, 
Erin Wright, Marian Morgan, Mary Ellen Berg, Doyle Rogers, Nick 
Gerasimof, Lou Ann Wendel, Kathy Tollison, Rose Marie Cawley.

Please join us every 1st Saturday of the 
month for Mass and Exposition starting 
at 8:45 a.m. with open Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament until Benediction 
at 3:15 p.m. Sign up for an hour on the 

office bulletin, or make a stop in to visit our Lord in quiet prayer.

NET RETREAT: Sunday, April 3 from 2:00-8:30 p.m. for Grades 7-12 in 
the St. Mary Commons building. The retreat team from St. Paul, Minnesota 
will be here to help lead our young people into a deeper relationship with 
Christ and the Church. Just show up! 

EMPLOYMENT: St. Mary Catholic Church, Delaware, has a full-time 
opening for a Parish Business Administrator and an Administrative Assistant. 
See full details on the Diocesan website at https://columbuscatholic.org/
about/jobs.

FROM THE PASTOR
Dear Friends in Christ,
On Friday, March 25, the world witnessed the Catholic Church join 
in a moment of worldwide prayer as the bishops of the whole world 
joined Pope Francis to pray for peace, and in consecrating and entrusting 
Russia and Ukraine to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. According to the 
official Vatican news website, in 1917 in Fatima, Portugal, Our Lady 
asked for the consecration of Russia to her Immaculate Heart and the 
communion of reparation on First Saturdays, stating that if this request 
was not granted, Russia would “spread her errors throughout the world, 
causing wars and persecutions of the Church,” and “the good will be 
martyred, the Holy Father will have much to suffer, various nations will 
be annihilated.”
After the apparitions of Fatima, there were various acts of consecration 
to the Immaculate Heart of Mary: on 31 October 1942, Pope Pius 
XII consecrated the whole world, and on 7 July 1952 he specifically 
consecrated Russia to the Immaculate Heart of Mary.
Later, Pope St. Paul VI in 1964, and Pope St. John Paul II in 1981, 
1982, and 1984 renewed this consecration of the whole human race. The 
consecration in 1984 took place March 25; on that occasion, St. John 
Paul II, referring specifically to Our Lady's request at Fatima, and in 
spiritual union with all the bishops of the world, entrusted all peoples, 
and “in a special way... those men and nations who are in special need 
of this entrustment and consecration,” to the Immaculate Heart of Mary.
In June 2000, when the Holy See revealed the third part of the so-called 
secret of Fatima, the then-secretary of the Congregation for the Doctrine 
of the Faith, Archbishop Tarcisio Bertone, pointed out that Sister Lucia 
had personally confirmed that the act of consecration performed by John 
Paul II in 1984 corresponded to what Our Lady had asked.
And now this year, on March 25, Pope Francis has consecrated Russia 
together with Ukraine to the Immaculate Heart of Mary in communion 
with bishops from all over the world.
Sincerely Yours, in Christ,
Father Thomas Buffer, Pastor

HOST GUILD
Another great meeting is in the books for the HOST Guild! We had the 
pleasure of Fr. Tennant and Daniel joining us at our March meeting. Both 
updated us on coming events for the parish in the month of May. We 
approved several other purchases on Fr. Buffer and Fr. Tennant’s “Wish List” 
for the parish. Fr. Tennant is bargain shopping for us to look for the best deal. 
Hopefully, there will be a sale on church items on Good Friday like there was 
on Black Friday. Our next meeting will be on Monday, April 11th at 6:30 
p.m. in Foeller Hall. Stephanie Zmuda will provide refreshments. Hope to 
see you there!

Have you noticed the new purple vestment, burse and veil being used since 
Ash Wednesday? The HOST Guild used their money to purchase new 
purple, white and red vestments, burses and veils for our parish. We now 
have our green, purple, white and red vestments that are all of the same 
design. These vestments are very brilliant colors and beautifully made. We 
have also approved the purchase a new rose colored set. Fr. Tennant saved us 
a lot of money by ordering these vestments on Black Friday. He is currently 
looking for another sale to order the rose set.
Lucky for us, his mother taught him how to shop! Thank you to all of our 
parishioners for supporting our fund raiser the past couple of years that made 
these purchases possible.

There were 39 families who shopped at Kroger 
between November 1, 2021 and January 31, 2022 
and earned $242.74 in rewards. Visit the Kroger 
website at www.krogercommunityrewards.com to 
sign up. The more we shop with Kroger, the more 
money our church will earn!

mailto:sacredhearts@gmail.com
https://columbuscatholic.org/about/jobs
https://columbuscatholic.org/about/jobs
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com/


FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT	 MARCH 27, 2022

The Diocesan Museum of Catholic Art and History is now reopened 
after some major underground plumbing repairs. Check out our website 
(www.catholicmuseum.org) and social media for wonderful events that 
are scheduled at the Museum over the next few months. Group tours are 
available as well as package tours that include a tour of St. Joseph Cathedral 
directly across the street from our new location at historic Cathedral Square 
in downtown Columbus. Call us for details at 614-618-4060. 

KNIGHTS NOTES
We are saying the Rosary every Sunday starting at 8:30 a.m. before 
9:00 a.m. Mass. If you are interested in leading the Rosary, please 
contact Dennis Zoulek or any Knights of Columbus member.

Knights of Columbus Council#14671 
Pancake Breakfast

Saturday, April 9, 2022
Serving from 7:00-10:00 a.m.
Pancakes and Sausage Patties

New item: Sausage Gravy w/Biscuits
Omelets

Coffee, Tea, Juice and Milk
A Parish and Community Social Event

Proceeds benefit Morrow County: Seniors on Center
The pancake breakfast is a monthly parish social event that is also a 
community fundraiser for 12 different charities in Morrow county. This 
month, the proceeds goes to Morrow County: Seniors on Center. We 
have seen people visit with one another for more than an hour! It is a 
great opportunity to see and talk with fellow parishioners and visitors to 
the parish. I, personally, always like to be able to put a name and a face 
together. We, the Knights of Columbus, are looking forward to serving 
up more pancakes on April 9th, see you there!

Next business meeting is April 6, 2022
Men of the parish, now is a great time to join the Knights of Columbus! 
By using the code MCGIVNEY2020, your first year of dues are 
paid! Find a Knight collecting donations after Mass, and start your 
conversation by telling him that you want to join. We are looking 
forward to having more men doing charity work around the parish and 
county.
Just For Charity
Could you find use for an extra $414.00, $313.00 or $212.00 a month? 
These are the top three prizes from Super Cash Bonanza 2022. Tickets 
are just $5.00 each. Of course, the more tickets you buy increases your 
chances of winning. However, just by buying one ticket, charity wins! 
Please buy your tickets before April 1, 2022 so we can get them turned 
in to the State Knights of Columbus. Once again, we thank you for 
your continued support! Jerry Dieter is our ticket chairman, he can be 
reached at 419-560-0104. Members, if you haven’t gotten your tickets 
yet be sure and call Jerry ASAP!
Men of the parish, would you like to do things alongside Knights of 
Columbus? Well, ask one of us what we are doing next, and perhaps we 
could use an extra hand. You are also welcome to come to our social 
meetings which are on the 4th 
Wednesday of the month at 7:00 
p.m. in Msgr. Foeller Hall. The 
next social meeting is March 23. 
Get your gloves ready!
Now that Lent is here, it’s time 
for fish on Fridays with the 
Knights of Columbus in Marion. 
They put on a great Fish Fry year 
after year. I know that we are to 
eat lightly, but that’s hard to do. 
It is all that you care to eat, and 
they bring around seconds and 
thirds if you care to keep eating.

Christian Counseling: Jodi Schermerhorn, LPCC-S, is offering our parish 
Roman Catholic and nondenominational Christian Counseling. She will 
offer faith-based professional counseling services to parishioners and as 
an outreach to our surrounding community. Jodi is licensed by the State of 
Ohio Counselor, Social Worker, Marriage and Family Therapist Board and 
combines standard clinical counseling practices with the beliefs, practices, 
and spirituality of our Church to provide a thorough and Christ-centered 
approach to healing. Areas of focus include children ages 3 up, Marriage 
Therapy, Anger, Anxiety, Problem Behavior, Body-focused repetitive 
behaviors, Conflict Resolution, Depression, Family Systems, Parent Child 
Relationship, Trauma-focused Cognitive Behavioral Therapy. Contact Jodi 
directly to ask about insurance and scheduling:
Email: Jodi@sopcc.org; Phone: 614-442-7650 ext. 08 

Register Today for The Rescue Project LIVE! experience with Fr. John 
Riccardo on June 18 & 19: The Rescue Project LIVE! will engage you to 
answer the deepest cry of your heart. We live in a confusing time and we 
need unshakable confidence in Jesus in order to live life passionately and 
with a clear purpose. Join Fr. John Riccardo for the first-ever Rescue Project 
LIVE!, a two-day experience at the Ohio Expo Center in Columbus, Ohio on 
June 18th and 19th. You will be blessed by the music of Damascus Worship 
throughout this experience, and Mass will be celebrated on Sunday. Space 
is limited, so register early. You. Truly. Matter. Visit stgabrielradio.com to 
register.

CATHOLIC MEN’S LUNCHEON CLUB – FRIDAY APRIL 1, 2022: 
Father Stash Dailey returns and presents the second of his four-part 
series “Re-Building A Christian Culture.” Please join us Friday, April 1 
at St. Patrick Church in downtown Columbus for lunch followed by  
Fr. Dailey’s talk entitled, “Sacred Scripture: A Word Spoken, Rest Received 
and Lived.” Part one of the series, “St. Joseph: Model of Penance and 
Discipline,” is available on the Catholic Men’s Luncheon Club’s website 
www.catholicmensministry.com/. The entire series is sponsored by Nos 
Lumine & Attollo (https://noslumine.com/), AM820 St. Gabriel Radio 
(https://stgabrielradio.com/), Egan-Ryan Funeral Service (https://www.
egan-ryan.com/), and Bottoms Up Diaper Drive (https://www.bottomsup.
life/). Holy Mass (optional) begins at 11:45 a.m. followed by lunch at 
12:10 p.m. and Fr. Dailey’s talk. Free parking is available in the Columbus 
State Grant Avenue parking lot (25-S) across the street from St. Patrick. 
No reservations are necessary. $12.00 covers the lunch and meeting. Bring 
a friend! For information on Catholic Men’s Luncheon Club, visit www.
catholicmensministry.com/cmlc. Our next luncheon is May 6, 2022 when 
Fr. Dailey will return and present part three of his series “Our Lady as 
Mother and Queen: Living the Life of the Church.”

http://www.catholicmuseum.org/
mailto:Jodi@sopcc.org
http://stgabrielradio.com/
http://www.catholicmensministry.com/
https://noslumine.com/
https://stgabrielradio.com/
https://www.egan-ryan.com/
https://www.egan-ryan.com/
https://www.bottomsup.life/
https://www.bottomsup.life/
http://www.catholicmensministry.com/cmlc.
http://www.catholicmensministry.com/cmlc.
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Alum Creek Heating
and Cooling, LLC

866-282-3769 • 419-253-9445
24-hour Service Available

MILLER
LAWN & POWER EQUIPMENT
Toro/Wheelhorse • Honda • Stihl • Simplicity 

Snapper • Walker • Exmark
1299 Harding Highway E. (St. Rt. 309), Marion

www.MillerLP.com
Chuck Miller 740-382-9162

“For those who 
demand quality”

Thomas Faux/Owner
419.210.0745

Construction, Remodeling and Repairs

Knights of Columbus
Sacred Hearts Council 14671

Chartered Nov. 22, 2008   Meets 1st Wed., 7p
Now’s the time to join your Parish K of C Council!

419-946-3611

440 Center Street
Cardington

419-864-9045
www.GompfFH.com

GompfGompf
Funeral ServiceFuneral Service

Providing compassionate end-of-life care to residents of 
Morrow County and the surrounding area since 1991.

419.946.9822
www.HospiceMorrowCounty.org

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

DELAWARE 
740-369-4328

customairdelaware.com

Heating and Cooling Company

CARDINGTON HOME AND AUTO
117 West Main Street, Cardington
419-864-6035/Fax: 419-864-6045

RON CARSNER
SCOTT CARSNER
RONNIE CARSNER
CHRIS CARSNER

459 Whetstone River Rd. N.
Caledonia, Ohio 43314Jerry Park

Keep up with the daily Mass readings by visiting
http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/

Your neighborhood repair &
maintenance facility

99 E. Central Avenue, Delaware OH 43015
740.363.7100

www.saintsautoservice.com
Let us know you are a Sacred Hearts parishioner for oil change specialsScott & Angela Linnane Owners

6695 County Rd. 76,
Mount Gilead

Sporting Clays
Weddings • Catering

419-560-3693

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020

419.946.9460

KIM JANICK

AUTO • HOME • LIFE

AGENT

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property  
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Spring�eld, Missouri.

20-009-353101.v1.12.2020
20-009-353101.v1.12.2020 

Representing American National Insurance Company, Galveston, Texas, American National Property 
And Casualty Company, American National General Insurance Company, Springfield, Missouri.

740-382-8658
atom1@roadrunner.com

Atom/Thiel Electric

Safe
Affordable
Gentle
Effective

NO Twisting, Cracking or Popping
State of the art computer spinal analysis & treatment method

235 W. High St. Suite A, Mt. Gilead, OH.

419-253-1234

SAGE CHIROPRACTIC
Mark Zader D.C., M.S.

Franciscan University Alumnus

D/J Bug Away, LLC

Just say Just say 
“NO”“NO”

Dan and Judy Kirkpatrick, Parishioners

740-396-9366 or 419-845-3178
www.djbugaway.com 

Spring and Fall are the worst! Bugs and spiders and 
wildlife “OH MY!” Let us help, total Pest Management Care

PIZZA BARN
PIZZA • CHICKEN • SUBS • SALADS • CALZONES
220 West Main St., Cardington, OH 43315

(419) 864-7950 
(419) 864-0950


